
 
 

 

 
SAN JOSE POLICE DEPARTMENT 

TRAINING BULLETIN 

    
TO: ALL DEPARTMENT PERSONNEL FROM: Anthony Mata 

Chief of Police 
    
SUBJECT: NEW CAD TYPE CODE “7HOSP” DATE: July 7, 2023 
    
   Bulletin #2023-022 

    
Officers are frequently assigned to respond to hospitals to attend to persons who have been 
hospitalized.  Recent practice has been for the officer to to utilize the type code 7FU while at the 
hospital with a patient who is a suspect or another officer.   
 
Effective beginning July 10, 2023, a new type code, 7HOSP, will be available for use in CAD when 
an officer is assigned at a hospital. This will create a new 
CAD event number which will be cross-referenced to the original event number. The 7FU type code 
should no longer be utilized for this purpose.  
 
Examples of assignments for which the 7HOSP type code should be used include: 
 

• An in-custody suspect   
• An in-custody suspect being treated at a hospital that is not in the district where the original 

CAD event was created 
•  

 
As has been the practice in the past, officers who responded to the initial CAD event and 
subsequently go to a hospital should remain attached to that event, switch to the hospital’s radio 
channel, and change locations in CAD to the hospital.   
 
Officers not attached to the original event who later respond to the hospital to maintain custody of a 
suspect  should create a 7HOSP event, switch to the hospital’s radio 
channel, and cross-reference the original CAD event.  Any officers who are subsequently assigned to 
the same detail should attach to the same 7HOSP event until the patient is released.  If the patient is 
an arrestee who is being booked, the booking officer should book under the original case number, 
not the 7HOSP CAD event number.  
 
 

                  
        Anthony Mata 
        Chief of Police 
AM:PH 




